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UPCOMING DATES 
Mar 1  After School Rippa starts. 
Mar 2  Waihi Schools Cluster Swimming Sports. 
Mar 8  Junior Smash Cricket Festival. Waihi College. 9.00am-2.30pm. (pp 9th Mar) 
Mar 9  Class and Individual  Photos. 
Mar 10  Class and Individual  Photos.. 
Mar 10   BOT hui. 5.30pm. All welcome. 
Mar 11  Principal’s Assembly. 2.00pm-3.00pm. 
Mar 12  Piwakawaka Trip. Waihi Museum. Trip 1. 
Mar 16  Author Visit. Des Hunt. Rooms 1,2& 3. 9.00am-12.30pm. 
Mar 17  Best Start Programme. 9.30am-11.00am. 
Mar 17  North Cluster Swimming. 
Mar 22  Hearing & Vision Testing. New Entrants. 
Mar 25  Best Start Programme. 11.30am-12.30pm. 
Mar 26  Piwakawaka Trip. Waihi Museum. Trip 2. 
Mar 27  CAR BOOT Sale. 
Mar 30  Surf n Turf. Year 4 & 4. Hamilton Zoo trip. 
Mar 31  Surf n Turf. Year 3 & 4. Surf School. 
Apr 2   Easter Friday. School Closed. 
Apr 5   Easter Monday. School Closed. 
Apr 6   Easter Tuesday. School Closed. 
Apr 7  Parent Teacher Interviews. 1.00pm-5.00pm. 
Apr 8  Parent Teacher Interviews. 3.00pm-7.00pm. 
Apr 8  BOT meeting. 5.30pm. All welcome. 

Ryan from Northern Districts Cricket came and gave a 2 hour coaching session to these students in 
preparation for the upcoming Cricket Smash Day.  



Kia Ora Whanau,  
 
A big thanks to everyone returning forms for our many adventures 
this term!  Thankyou also for the offers of help in the many differ-
ent ways it takes to run a whanau of nearly 190 precious tamariki - 
we are so grateful for your support, and recognize the effort and time 
it takes.  
 
Have you been into the office to see our pepeha wall?  If you haven't 
already, pop in and see the awesome artworks created by Mrs. Hart-
ley's Room 2 children - a stunning depiction of our area, and who we 
are.  Thankyou Room 2!!  You will also learn a bit more about the 
awesome staff who help grow each of our children in different ways.  
 
A big congratulations to all the children who participated up at Col-
lege for our Kotuku swimming sports - and thanks to Mrs. Matautia 
for organizing such a fabulous event!  We are excited to hear how 
the dozen or so children, who qualified for the Cluster event, get on 
next week.    
 
Piwakawaka swimming display, will be in week 5, during class 
time.  Please touch base with your classroom teacher for a time to 
come along to cheer.  
 
As always, please feel free to make a time to come and chat about 
what's on top for you and yours.    
 
 
 
 
Nga mihi  
Briar 

2021 OVERNIGHT CAMPS 
 

If you are thinking of attending any overnight camps with your child 
this year, we need a Police Vetting form filled in.  
No form,  then no overnighting at school camps. 

Please see the office for your blank form or send in your child to ask 
for one. These need to be back at school for processing as soon as 

possible to get them processed in time for camps. 
Thanks in Advance. 

Year 3/4 30th-31st March. Surf n Turf. 
Year 5/6 14 & 15th April Tiritiri Matangi Island Trip. 

Year 5/6 11th-14th May Waitawheta Camp. 

STATIONERY  for 2021 
Stationery for this year is needed in class now.  

If you require a new list please see the office asap or  
check out our website.  

Waihi Stationery does a very good deal for our whanau. 

Tiritiri Matangi Island 



WEEKLY NOTICES AND REMINDERS  

WELCOME TO OUR NEW STUDENTS!     NAU MAI, HAERE MAI      WELCOME 
We would like to warmly welcome our newest students and their whānau. 

Braydon K–Discovery Centre              

BEST START PROGRAMME FOR NEW ENTRANTS 
If your New Entrant child has enrolled this term, or will be en-

rolling this term, please contact Briar about securing your 
place in our awesome workshops. 

 
Best start Waihi East  

Wed 17 March 9-30am-11.00am. 
Thurs 25 March 11.30am–12.30pm.  

Contact Briar on principal@east.school.nz or 863 8693. 
 

Enviroschools Update  
This year we have kicked off our Enviroschool learning by exploring the topic ‘Living Landscapes.’ Our 
tamariki are learning about their local environment and will be encouraged to think of ways to take ac-

tion to make our place ‘greener.’ We are starting up our Enviro Club this week for our Waihi East School 
‘Eco Warriors’ who want to do even more to support sustainability in our school.  

Becoming an Enviroschool is a long term commitment by our kura, empowering our children to engage 
in a sustainable future, developing projects for not only our school but also the wider community. Check 
out the Enviroschools website for further information -  www.enviroschools.org.nz.  

We would love to hear from you if you think you’d like to support us in any way - gardening, worm farms, 
composting, pig buckets etc. Please email, or come and have a chat with Sarah Cannell - scan-
nell@east.school.nz  

http://www.enviroschools.org.nz/
mailto:scannell@east.school.nz
mailto:scannell@east.school.nz


SWIMMING SPORTS 



 
STAFF EMAIL ADDRESSES 

Neroli Matautia   nmatautia@east.school.nz  Room 1 
Dorette Hartley    dhartley@east.school.nz   Room 2 
Jo Derham   jderham@east.school.nz   Room 3 
Tammy Stevens   tstevens@east.school.nz   Room 4 
Jude Fletcher    jfletcher@east.school.nz   Room 5 
Caitlin Kneebone   ckneebone@east.school.nz  Discovery Centre 
Sarah Cannell    scannell@east.school.nz   Discovery Centre 
Maren Johansen   mjohansen@east.school.nz  Room 8 
Brendon Carroll   bcarroll@east.school.nz   Room 9 
Briar Scott    principal@east.school.nz   Principal 
Vanessa Maunder  vmaunder@east.school.nz  Deputy Principal 
Sharon Samson    office@east.school.nz   Admin 
Leann Bellamy   lbellamy@east.school.nz   Support Staff 
Michelle Burr   mburr@east.school.nz   Support Staff 
Tanya Giles   tgiles@east.school.nz   Support Staff 



FIREWOOD RAFFLE 
We have had a trailer load of firewood kindly donated by the 
Bjerring family and are selling raffle tickets at the office for $2 
each or 3 for $5. It’s never too early to get in the firewood! 

WANTED—RUGBY BOOTS 
Mrs. Matautia is after old, 2nd hand rugby boots to be sold as a fundraiser 
cheaply at the rugby club. If you are willing to donate unused pairs of rugby 
boots that are sitting in your garage and are no longer used, please bring 
to Room 1 or contact Mrs. Matautia.  



THANKS TO OUR GREAT DUFFY BOOKS SUPPORTERS.  



THANKS TO OUR GREAT DUFFY BOOKS SUPPORTERS.  
Your donations mean more books for kids. 

Principal: Briar Scott 
Ph:07 863 8693              

Absentees: 021 0258 4817 
Email Office for general enquires: 

office@east.school.nz 
Email: principal@east.school.nz              
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